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Dear Friends, 

What an amazing year we have had! This organization has the most talented and hard-working staff and 
volunteers. We have much to be proud of. Since the last newsletter in June, we have been busy. 

We celebrated the 275th anniversary of Sheffield's founding in a party on the grounds, held a public program 
every second Friday for ten months of the year, entertained at a reception for each of the Stone Store Gallery 
openings, joined the spirits at the Center Cemetery in October, celebrated the holidays in December at the 
Dan Raymond House, researched countless records in the Mark Dewey Research Center, and maintained the 
property, enjoying our new visibility thanks to the completion of the town hall parking lot. 

We've held three fund-raisers: the End of the Summer Garden Party at the home of Hester Velmans and Peter 
Chemeff, the Three-Roast Feast in September, and the two-month long Festival for the Holidays. In addition, 
you have been generous in your membership levels. 

The Stone Store Gallery rose to new heights. The season ended with Rob Robins' exhibit in a retrospective of 
an amazing career which brought together his family, his friends from Sheffield and Kimball farm, and 
examples of his work that even he hadn't seen for years. Joanna Jennings' exhibit, "Impressions of the Bidwell 
House Museum," started the season in April with great visual images in her photography. In May and June 
we were stunned by the "Red, White, & Blue," featuring in large part the collection of Stephen and Wendy 
Leigh. This combination of historical and whimsical and truly fine art following the theme gave great delight 
to attendees. From July-September, we saw Paul Banevicius's remarkable collection of comic strip art. 
Presented chronologically, it was a true history of the form. 

One of the highlights of the winter has been the purchase of the Little letters (see the front page article by Jim 
Miller) which have added great depth to our collection and a new understanding of their residence, the Dan 
Raymond House. 

In the near future, as a cost-saving measure, Joanna Jennings will be moving into the upstairs apartment of 
the Dan Raymond House. We welcome her to Sheffield as a neighbor. The Annual Appeal for 2009-2010 is 
almost ready to be mailed. It is important for us to have your membership and partnership in telling 
Sheffield's story. 

See you in Sheffield, 
Marcia Brolli 

Feature article concludes 

Raymond House in the late nineteenth century. 

According to Gregory Farmer, who completed a detailed 

history of the Dan Raymond House for the Society in 1985, 

"The Littles seemed to have appreciated the historic value of the 

brick house and were careful to preserve its character." He notes 

that, "William H. Little ... should receive some attention. By 

recognizing che historical importance of the old house, Little 

aligned himself with the growing antiquarian movement in New 

England. Much of what is known about New England towns and 

many of the collections of local historical societies are a direct 

resulc of the early antiquarians." If Little's efforts didn't receive 

proper recognition before, Sheffield history can no longer 

overlook his presence in chis old house both in the flesh and in 

spirit. The letters bind the Little lineage with that of the Sheffield 

Historical Society in a direct record which Little started and 

which the Society preserves, promotes, and transmits. 

-James Miller, Volunteer Archivist
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The Paper Sculptures & Other Works by Rob Robins exhibit drew a 
contingent of visitors, including two bus loads of .friends from Kimball 
Farms and the artist's extendedfamily. The exhibit, which was curated by 
Rene Wood, featured an explanation of the creative process, a display of the 
collection, commercial applications, and other design memorabilia /rom 
Rob's prodigious career. Opposite, Rob Robins seated beside the exhibition 
booklets he designed for the exhibit. Below, at left, Rob's daughter speaks 
with a guest. In the foreground are some of the paper sculptures on display 
and in the background, in the photos at left and right, are the graphic arts 
& die cutting processes explained. 
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The Last of the Summer Wine garden party was a success (above.) Above 
left, an exotic Indian umbrelia contributed to the shelter provided by the 
branches of a great old sugar maple which rises above the gardens of the Burrell 
homestead, presently owned by Hester Ve/mans and Peter Cherne.If who 
graciously hosted the party. Though rain threatened, the storms held off far the 
duration of the Labor Day weekend event. Opposite, Marcia Brotli and Nina 
Worth man the admission table. 








